THE GEORGE-ANNE

Science Club

Several changes in club policy

were made at the regular meet-

ing of the Science Club last Mon-

uling club meetings for the sec-

ond and fourth Wednesdays, in-

creasing quarterly dues to a dol-

lar, and acquiring a clubroom.

Harry Newman heads a commit-

tee consisting of Gene Kendrick,

Burney Ann Mann, and Profes-

sor William S. Hanner, who will

gather furniture that has been

A membership drive has been

started with Charlotte Brinson

as chairman. The purpose of the

drive is to acquaint majors and

minors in science with the work

that the club is doing. The pro-

grams this quarter will be under

the direction of Harry Newman,

assisted by Bobbie Brown, Os-

good Hunt and Professor Tully

Pennington. Club sponsors are

Professor Hanner for the Fall

quarter, Professor Pennington

for the Winter quarter, and Dr.

Malvina Trussell for the Spring

a series of science articles are

planned for submission to The

George-Anne to familiarize T.C.

students with the work of sci-

James A. Johnson was appoint-

ed to serve as chairman for the

Rowell Elected

IRC Secretary

tary of the organization.

club to the new members.

During the first meeting of the

International Relations Club,

Regis Rowell was elected secre-

Earl Cherry, president of the

club, welcomed the new members.

Jack Brady, corresponding secre-

tary, read the constitution of the

The other officers of IRC are

Clarece Murray, vice president,

ence in the world today.

committee.

Under the auspices of the club

promised the club.

The changes included re-sched-

Sets Policies

day night.

Volume 22

COLLEGEBORO, GA., MONDAY, OCTOBER 18, 1948

TC Veterans Club Plans Active Athletic Program

The Veterans Club has planned active participation in athletics on on the campus this year.

The chief sport heretofore has been basketball and the club will have a team again this season.

President Fred Waters has announced the appointment of the Athletic Committee, which has already held its first meeting and elected Melvin Davis, of Blun, as chairman, and James Watson, of Gainesville, as vice chairman. The other members are Ray Rountree, Graymont; Marvin Dixon, of Millen; and Harvey Smith Jr., of Adrian. Chairman Davis announced that the committee has named Dudley Spell, of Adrian, to be basketball coach for this season.

The entertainment committee has also been appointed and organized. Jimmie Gunter, Statesboro, president of the Student Council, was named chairman and Eschol Gay, of Cadwell, vice chairman. The other members are G. C. Futch, of Pembroke; "Woo Woo" Wilson, of Millen; and Russell Mercer, of Cobbtown. The committee postponed the appointment of entertainment director pending further information on various persons suitable for the post.

James Rouse, of Albany, and Eddie Rush, of Glennville, have been appointed to the publicity committee, of which Edsel Joiner, of Alamo, is chairman.

President Waters said that the club will begin work on location of available housing and parttime jobs for veterans as soon as committees can be organized for this purpose.

FBLA Prepare For Convention

A discussion of the coming meeting of the Georgia Federation of College Business Students Association was held at the year's first session of the Future Business Leaders of America in the browsing room of the library Wednesday night.

Committees were appointed to make plans for the meeting and James Rouse Jr. was named general chairman and master of ceremonies for the convention.

Other business included the discussion of the publication of a bulletin issued quarterly by the State Federation, which is to be published in this club in the winter quarter. Editor-in-chief will be James A. Rouse Jr. Other members of the staff will be named by him in thenear future.

A discussion of the objectives of the club was followed by refreshments and adjournment of the meeting.

Home Ec Girls Begin Meetings

held its first meeting of the year last Monday night at 7 o'clock. Inez Wilson, acting president, reported on the Province meeting in Charlotte last week end. Miss Ruth Bolton, assistant professor of Home Economics, gave a resume of the Cotton Revue held in Atlanta.

The next meeting of the club, slated for October 25 at 1 p. m.,

Chapel Plans Annex Variety

A series of entertaining and profitable chapel programs are in store for T.C. students, according to a statement made today by James Gunter, president of the Student Council.

The chapel committee, composed of faculty members and student council officers, met last Wednesday to formulate plans for the quarter's programs. It was agreed that shorter programs, giving the students more time between classes, were extremely desirable. Planned devotionals, and a more effective way of presenting announcements were also proposed.

A tentative schedule of the quarter's programs includes a performance by the Statesboro High School band, the College band and orchestra, Sanford Hall, and a one-act play by the Masquers. Also slated to speak are Father Smith, Catholic priest from the Statesboro mission, and Dr. "Jeb" Russell.

Writers' Contest Offers \$100,000

The National Five Arts Award, Inc., a non-profit organization, designed to discover, aid and stimulate creative writing in the colleges and universities in the United States, has announced the first of its annual contests for its awards and fellowships totalling \$100,000.

Open to all writers, the contests are primarily for new, college age writers in the fields of the full-length play, the radio script, the popular song, screen original, the short story and the short short. There are six cash awards in each category—a \$2,-000 first prize, a \$1,000 second prize, and four prizes of \$500 each. In addition, and in a special effort to obtain recognition and financal assistance for young writers, \$70,000 of the total award will be granted in the form of 140 fellowships of \$500

The contests, which are open to all writers, require a two dollar entry fee on the first manuscript submitted, and a one dollar fee for each additional entry. Closing date of the contests is January 31, 1949. Announcement of the Normandy Pen Awards and Fellowships will be made April 1, 1949, or as soon thereafter as possible.

The address of The National Five Arts Award, Inc., is 715 Fifth Avenue, New York 22, N. Y.

HAROLD BRABHAM NAMED WESLEY FOUNDATION HEAD

The Wesley Foundation, Methodist Youth Organization on the campus, has elected Harold Brabham as president to succeed L. B. Metzger, who is not returning this year.

Joel Cooper is slated to take Brabham's place on Deputations Committee. Other new members of the council include: Douglas Moore, music committee; Spencer Overstreet, Sanford Hall representative; Jackie Knight and Lonadine Morgan, East Hall representatives; and Betty Mitchell, day student representative.

Coach Scearce Names Varsity And B Squads

Members of the T.C. Varsity and "B" basketball squads have been named by Coach J. B. Scearce, along with a revised schedule of games for the 1948-49 season.

Speech Students Direct Carnival

"Hallowe'en in Dogpatch" is the theme of the carnival to be presented in the Laboratory School on October 26 under the direction of Miss Dorothy Stewart's class in auditorium speech. According to Miss Stewart, a complete plan for the evening was presented by each student, and the better features of each have been incorporated into the final program.

Attractions of the carnival will include several concession booths, a fish pond, a baby show, and a fortune teller. The evening will be concluded wit hthe election of the carnival King and Queen from candidates dressed in typical "Dogpatch style."

Magazine Offers Training Course

A program for a six-months post-graduate course in home economics in which the students will be paid while learning was announced today by Good Housekeeping magazine.

"Beginning February 1, 1949, Good Housekeeping, in collaboration with The American Home Economics Association, will offer a six-months training course in the laboratories of Good Housekeeping Institute to a limited group of home economic graduates," the announcement states.

"This training is being offered to home economics graduates as a public service. The object is to make available to industry more trained home economists."

Those who may apply include home economics graduates and seniors with a major in any of the fields of home economics.

Students may obtain application blanks by writing to Katharine Fisher, Director, Good Housekeeping Institute, 57th St. at 8th Avenue, New York 19, N. Y. Applications received after November 15, 1948, will not be considered.

Health Cottage Will Be Remodeled When Ad Building Is Finished

The Health Cottage is scheduled for renovation soon after the completion of work on the administration building and the gymnasium. When completed it people, in the two five-bed wards and three isolation rooms.

Dr. Whiteside, who will be at the cottage soon, will have scheduled hours; students who are ill may go to him for treatment and, if seriously ill, may go to the Bulloch County Hospital for further treatment.

The cottage nurse, Mrs. Frances Roquemore, has been on duty since October 1.

ENGLISH CLUB MEETS TONIGHT AT 8 O'CLOCK

The English Club will meet tonight, October 18, at 8 o'clock in the auditorium, and on alternate Mondays thereafter. All English majors and minors are urged to attend. An interesting program has been planned, with Miss Dorothy Stewart as the featured speaker.

Six of the twelve varsity members were on the squad last year. They are Mitchell and Jimmy Conner, Harlem; Tom Watson Dykes, Cochran; George Eanes, Woodcliff; George Lindsey, Rentz; and Herbert Reeves, Rockholds, Ky.

New members on the varsity are Frank Clements, Rhine; Lawrence Mountjoy, Danville; Roger Parsons, Yancy, Ky.; Ralph Roberson, Screven; George Roebuck, Mt. Vernon; and James Walker,

Fourteen men are on the "B" squad. They are Carlton Adams, Bill Bell, Bruce Carpenter, Mason Clements, Ester Croley, Arnold Gutierrez, Thomas Hilliard, Wiley Montague, E. C. Patterson, John Proctor, Curtis Tomberlin, Charles Wireman, and Ferrel Taliaferro.

Conditioning workouts for the men began October 4, and theyhave been in acutal basketball practice since October 11.

The 24-game scason, to run through February, will begin December 2 when the T.C. team plays North Georgia College in Dahlonega.

The revised and completed schedule is as follows: December-

- 2 North Georgia College, Dahlonega, Ga.
- 3 Alabama Teachers College, Jacksonville, Fla.
- 4 Alabama Teachers College, Jacksonville, Fla.
- 8 College of Charleston, here. 16 Milligan College, here. January-
- 7 Newberry College, Newberry, South Carolina.
- 8 Erskine College, Due West, South Carolina.
- 14 North Georgia College, here. 15 Turner Field, here.
- 20 Appalachian Teachers College, Boone, N. C.
- 21 Milligan College, Johnson City, Tenn. 22 West Carolina Teachers Col-
- lege, Cullowhee, N. C. 26 Erskine College, here.
- 28 Alabama Teachers College, here.
- 29 Alabama Teachers College, here.

February-

- 3 Stetson University, Deland, Florida.
- 4 Florida Southern College, Lakeland, Fla. 5 Naval Air Station, Jackson-
- ville, Fla. 9 Naval Air Station, here.
- 12 Piedmont College, Demo-
- rest. 15 Florida Southern College, here.
- 17 Stetson University, here. 22 College of Charleston,
- here. 26 Piedmont College, here (pending).

Williams Named Mu Sigma Head

Bill Williams, Sylvania, was elected president of Mu Sigma, music club, at the first meeting of the organization on Monday, October 11.

Other officers elected include I. E. Thigpen, president; Douglas Moore, treasurer; and Marty Webb, secretary.

The Home Economics Club

and Jimmy Bishop, treasurer. Miss Hester Newton Will Not Be Back **Until After Christmas**

Miss Hester Newton, associate professor of history and social science, will not return to the T.C. campus until after Christmas. She is confined to her home in Oliver, recuperating from a throat operation performed last August.

Mrs. W. W. Mann is continuing to conduct Miss Newton's classes for the fall quarter.

will take the form of a social. All old members are urged to at-

Other officers of the club for this year include, Secretary, Vera Stewart; Treasurer, Margaret Coleman; Reporter, Hazel Tillman, and Historian, Frances Geiger.

EDITORIALS

A Commendation To Ourselves

A COMMENDATION TO OURSELVES is in order for the good graces in which we students have taken the inconveniences connected with the renovation of the administrative building and gymnasium. There was a note of apprehension in President Henderson's opening chapel address this fall, when he almost apologized for our "signs of progress" and implored the students to bear with the renovation. Now we feel he nor anyone else has any fears of widespread dissatisfactiong among the

We have taken the "mess"—and that seems about as good a word as any for the state of the halls and classrooms recently-in our stride, literally taken it in our stride when it has been necessary to step over piles of debris in the halls. In fact, if there is anything that might give cause for alarm, it is the complete nonchalence with which students walk under scaffolding on which workers are swinging around quite lethal-looking tools.

The suggestion that the students' indifference to the adversities is due to their traditionally not grasping or caring what goes on in the administration building anyway, we will let pass without comment

Perhaps we are too much taken with what incomplete results of the remodeling that we have already seen to complain. After looking at rooms 4 and 5 we cannot help but stand back a little aghast and tell the old administration biulding that we didn't know she had it in her, and isn't it a wonder what a little paint and face-lifting can do for an

If there are any words that should be unnecessary pertaining to the program, they should be those forming an admonishment to the students to keep the building looking decent after it is finished. Those words are for grammar school kids, but one quick look at the audiovisual room, one of the most attractive interiors on the campus, is all we nedd to get a little concerned over the lack of maturity in college students, who have effaced the seat backs in that room with carving and pencil marking.

"Quiet, Please"

TIME WAS when a librarian was an old woman with black, horn-rim glasses and one finger over her mouth, hissing, "Sssssh-h-." Times have changed. A librarian has more to do than stand guard, and besides, it is extremely doubtful whether a gentle, lady-like "Sssssh-h-" could even be heard in the T.C. library.

The noise is especially disconcerting at night. There are plenty of opportunities for visiting at other times and at other places. Some people still come to the library to study, and silence is sill the most propitious circumstances under which to study, the advent of the radio as a study companion notwithstanding.

The competence of a librarian, especially in a college, is not measured by her power to enforce complete silence. People of college age have enough sense of consideration to stay quiet in a library; few would lead you to believe it. Furthermore, a student's success as a library citizen is not measured by the number of times he is called down. He has no right to feel secure when he gets away with a certain disturbance without the librarian's intervention. Remember, a call-down is as embarrassing for the librarian as it is for the offender.

When you go into the library it may not hurt to think of the caricature of the librarian and her incessant "Ssssssh!." And that old library sign, PLEASE BE QUIET, is as fashionable as it ever was.

To The Light Reabing Public

IN CASE YOUR APPETITE for light reading isn't satisfied with John T. Flynn's peurile (that means "childish," only worse) "The Roosevelt Myth" running in the Savannah Morning News, The George-Anne will be glad to furnish you with some choice correspondence we just received from the Communist Party of Georgia.

State headquarters are in Atlanta, but any T.C. students interested in a fascist-free, glorious future for America can make cash contributions to any member of the George-Anne staff, preferably before we nold our George-Anne party later in the quarter.

Send 'Em In—"Letters To Editor"

THERE SEEMS TO BE DISCONTENT among a part of the student body concerning the editorial policy of the George-Anne.

The George-Anne is the students' newspaper. If there is dissatisfaction, the editors and the students should be informed. The paper maintains a "Letters to the Editor" column, in which any student is given a voice. All that is necessary is to write a letter, sign your name, and drop it in the George-Anne box in the Administration Building.

Through this column we solicit your comments and criticisms.



Collegiate Cavalcade

By Clarece Murray

Going through the mail this week has been fun. I honestly have three papers. That's right three papers. Getting better everv week.

Let's take a quick peep into the Mercer Cluster and see what's hiding there. Say it must be a Bear, since three of the biggest headlines read like this; Bearing Down, In the Bear's Den, and Staff to Sponsor Contest to Choose Names for the Mercer Bears. So they are naming them now. T. C. has her Professors, Mercer has her Bears, but what institutions has wolves? You guessed it-the Zoo.

Now we will stroll on over under the Campus Canopy at G. S. W. C. in Valdosta., no Emory Junior paper yet, and see what the gals are up to this fall. Philosophy seems the topic of the week. The editorial heads read like this There's Time for Everything, Mothballs in October, True Happiness, Something Inexpensive, and It's Your Time Now. So much time'. You know someday I'm going to finish reading an article and see how it ends. I have heard that headlines don't always tell the whole story. I wonder.

Enough of the gals, let's see what Technique Tech is perfecting this fall. Tech Celebrates 60th Anniversary Thursday and Tech Civil Engineering School Ninth in Size of the 129 institutions in the U.S. Do you remember which anniversary T. C. celebrated last year? Oh well, it's out of date now anyway.

It seems Tech's top three football men of the season are Bill Healy, Buster Humphreys who punts, and Frank Ziegler who

William Cullen Bryant's Thanatopsis has been immortalized by a depressed T. C. student who gazing upon the supper line which extended to the ad building steps, recited, I quote. "So hungry that when the bell rings for you to join that innumerable line which moves to that mysterious realm where soup is served, crawl not forth expectant and hopeful but-heavens! More rain, I didn't hear the rest but you can finish it.

You know what would be nice? Well, I'll explain, if all the colleges that receive a George-Anne would add our paper to their mailing list just think of all the news I'd have to write about next week.

Didja Know?

By HAYWARD BOYETTE

Peggy Stanfield visited Marie Pitts at her home in Adrian last weekend . . . Virginia, where is he? . . . The ring has come from around the neck . . . What did the girl in East Hall have in mind when she said "Lets hurry and get through studying so we can go to the library"? . . . He's in London Who is the girl in East Hall who tried to pay someone to fill her date last week-end. ... He's a dentist ... West Hall

almost floated away when "she" found out "he" wasn't coming home "next week end" . . . Did you say you were from Valdosta, Virginia? . . . Ann, why did you you bring that little "watch dog" to Regis? Don't you think she can take care of herself? . . . Open the door quick, there is an eye in the keyhole!!! . . . Cornell beat Harvard, but wait until they play Army . . . Rumors are flying . . .

Activity Calendar

MONDAY:

George-Anne Reporters, 4:00 PM, Room 21, Home Economics Club, 7:00 PM ,Room 2. Masquers, 7:00 PM,

Auditorium. English Club, 8:00 PM, Room 34.

TUESDAY:

B.S.U. Council, 6:00 PM, Auditorium. Chorus, 7:00 PM, Auditorium. Industrial Arts Club, 7:00 PM. Wesley Foundation Council, 8:00 PM.

WEDNESDAY: Band, 9:00 AM, Auditorium. YMCA-YWCA, 7:10 PM. George-Anne, 8:00 PM.

THURSDAY:

Band, 10:00 AM, Auditorium. Chorus, 7:00 PM, Audiditorium.

FRIDAY: Men's Chorus. 6:30 PM, Sanford Lounge. Twilight services in auditorium every evening at 6:00, Monday through Friday.

Veterans Attend First 1948 Social

The Veterans Club's first social event of the current school year was a picnic at Dasher's Place last Thursday night.

Transportation was by bus and car. Hot dogs and cokes were served and dancing was enoyed during the evening.

The club is trying to get all veterans on the campus on its rolls. This outing was the first of several socials which the club will sponsor this quarter.

Any veteran who is not a memis invited to attend the next meeting or see Leon Riner concerning membership regulations.

Letters To The Editor

Dear Editor:

Congratulations on your recent editorial encouraging more active participation in extra-curricular activities and discouraging the action of the "jiner" who affiliates with them all and serves none.

I believe that the situation could be alerted by enacting more rigid by-laws governing admittance. I suggest that active membership in departmental clubs be restricted to junior and senior majors and minors in the respective fields. Others should, by all means, be invited; however, they should delay their active participation until completion of the sophomore year. Under the present set up, it is highly possible for one to be elected president of the Science Club during his freshman year and graduate with a major ir music and a minor in home ecomics.

I realize in I am not "without sin" in this espect, but I'm chucking a rock anyway.

> Sincerely yours Albert Howard

Library News

Audio-visual aids will probably never take the place of the teacher in the classroom, but they are a great asset to any school. Every T. C. student should become acquanted with the aids that are found in our audio-visual room. Located on the basement floor of the library, it is one of the building's most popular spots.

In 1940 the Carnegie Corporation of New York presented the college with a music appreciation set consisting of an orthophonic phonograph and 640 records which are used by music classes and for listening pleasure. Each evening the room is available for a music appreciation hour when a planned program is presented and request numbers are played. The record collection is being enlarged this year by the purchase of a collection of children's records which are to be used chiefly with the laboratory schools.

The room is equipped with a Bell and Howell 16mm sound projector. Films are rented and borrowed. About 200 films for instructional purposes have been ordered for the fall quarter.

The room is also equipped with a Spencer Delineascope used for projecting maps, pictures, diagrams, and such. In addition there is a glass slide projector, an RCA Victor recorder, a Zenith 11 tube radio, a collection of glassslides and stereographs, and a SVE tripurpose projector for projecting 2x2 inch slides and single or double frame strips.

The Geoge-Anne (Established 1927)

Bill Sarratt.. Arlo NeSmith..... Asso. Editor Gene Henderson.....Business Mgr. George Parrish.... Regis Rowell......Makeup Ed.Society Ed. Sports Ed. Millard Green... Clarece Murray Exchange Ed. MONDAY, OCTOBER 18, 1948

Published weekly, Sept. to June, except during holidays by Georgia Teachers College students.

(Entered as second-class matter at Postoffice at Collegeboro, Ga., under temporary permit.)

Subscription—\$1.50 Year

It is related of Noah Webster that his wife, coming suddenly into the pantry one day caught him in the act of embracing the chambermaid. "Mr. Webster," she said, "I'm surprised." The great man of words gazed upon her in mild reproof. "No, my pet," he replied you are amazed. It is we who are surprised."

That's how all of us here at T.C. feel about the rapid progress that the renovation of the buildings is taking place. We aren't only surprised, as Mr. Webster must have been, but we are also amazed. Many improvements have been made with many other general improvements to come.

If you haven't seen the basement of the administration building you've certainly missed a treat. Note the new light fixtures and the latest in blackboards (They aren't black, they're green.) The new paint which has started to flourish on the walls and the overall "new look" has certainly changed the atmosphere of the

The Alumni Building has started to take shape, with the additions of the offices and classrooms. One section of seats has been finished and the floor will be started soon. This building is beginning to look like something.

To you freshmen it might not seem so important to have such fine improvements taking place on our campus. It is important, as most upperclassmen will tell you. We who have been here for some time know in what conditions we have tried to gain a small portion of knowledge. With a poor environment and a bad learning situation, knowledge cannot betransmitted. With the new lights, better looking classrooms and the vigor that each student should possess, this should be a great year for all of

A word of thanks is due the administration for giving us a better place in which to live and learn. Go out now and help make this a school of which we can The George-Anne, Monday, October 18, 1948

Social Slants

By REGIS ROWELL

Miss Mamie Veazey and the Lewis Hall house council honored Dean and Mrs. Paul Carroll at open house last Sunday afternoon. The guests were invited to call between the hours of 3:30 and 5:30.

The lobby of Lewis Hall was decorated with lovely arrangements of fall flowers. The table from which coffee was served was covered with a lace cloth. The center table arrangement was bronze dahlias flanked by white candles in bronze holders on either side.

The receiving line included Dean and Mrs. Carroll, Miss Veazey, Regis Rowell, president; Dot Forbes, vice president; Evelyn Arnold, treasurer; and Mary Ida Carpenter, secretary.

Other house council members assisting with the entertaining were Bobbye Quick, Mary Nell

the campus. Remember, boys, you're always welcome in the wild

Clements, Mary Sue Morris, Joyce Denmark, Clem Wommack, Mary Rushing, and Lila Brady.

Forehand, Irene Deese, Mary

Mr. and Mrs. Jack Averitt, Miss Delia Jernigan, and Miss Margaret Strahlman also assisted in entertaining.

Vice-Chancellor and Mrs. Judson C. Ward announce the birth of a son, Peter Clements Ward.

Richard Straw is getting along nicely after an appendectomy

Roger Parsons spent last week end at his home in Atlanta—that is, his second home. His original home is the fair state of Ken-

Clem Womack and Tom Hutch-

mson spent last week end in Savannah as guests of the Hutchinson family.

Millie Page and Mary Nell Forehand spent last week end at Millie's home in Vidalia. Arnie Page, a former T.C. student, is spending his leave from the army with his parents also.

Jack Stapleton spent last week end on the campus of G.S.C.W. It has been reported that he has an awful cold! Could "Skunk" Hollow have influenced it?

Mr. and Mrs. Arthur Turner announce the marriage of their daughter, Julie, to Mr. Earl Allen of Statesboro. Julie is a senior at T. C. this year.

IDEAL SHOE SHOP "THE COLLEGE SHOP"

1-DAY

SERVICE

Go West Young Man

By MARGARET HARRISON

With the roar of six-guns, and yippee-yi-ki-yas, Wild West started the fall quarter with a bang.

Every crop of new girls seems to live up to the standards of ole West. Ours may not be the prettiest dormitory on the campus. but it is certainly the liveliest. Seems we have a hoe-down every night after supper. West has a lot of talented girls this year who can pound the ivories and sing like an ole cowhand. And what's more, they're pretty, too!

All the freshmen want to know just how they can tell whether or not they're breaking a rule. The common cry around here is, "But I didn't know I wasn't supposed to do that." Live and learn, the old saying goes.

Among other unsolved mysteries in West is this one: Who is

> For the Best In Haircuts Visit

the owned of the coke bottle that rolled down the stairs during the wee, small hours Monday night?

The theme of West seems to be "Just a-riding and a-roping." And, belive me, these gals are ready to hang a noose around the necks of all handsome men on

301 GRILL

WELCOMES T. C. STUDENTS

of

-1948-

Sandwiches

Steaks

Chicken

Between Gate and City Limits

COLLEGIATE Sea Food BARBER SHOP East Man St.

HOBSON DuBOSE

MEN'S FURNISHINGS

CATALINA SWEATERS - NUNN-BUSH SHOES



DEPARTMENT STORE

— Specializes In College Clothes —

J. B. MITCHELL

Watch - Jewelry Repairs **Engraving** and **Setting Stones**

23 South Main

FEORGIA

- NOW SHOWING -

Hazard

-with-

Paulette Goddard and McDonald Carey

TUE. & WED., OCTOBER 19-20 Mark Stevens, Barbara Lawrence

> Richard Widmark -in-

Street With No Name

THUR. & FRI. OCTOBER 21-22 Walls of Jericho

-with-

Cornell Wilde, Linda Darnell Anne Baxter, Kirk Douglas

SAT. & SUN., OCTOBER 23-24 Merle Oberon, Robert Ryan Charles Korrin Paul Lukas __in__

Berlin Express



GREEN'S GALE.

By MALLARD GREEN

The first topic of this week's chit-chat is the T.C. basketball team-or I should say teams, as we have a varsity and a "B" squad this year.

When I discussed the workings of the two-teams system Coach Scearce said neither team is permanent as it stands and that there possibly will be changes both ways.

As I have seen only part of two scrimmages, I do not feel in position to say anything about the capability of these boys, but would like to mention a few bits from what I have seen:

PARSON'S BALL HANDLING . J. CONNER, REEVES AND DYKES' EYE FOR THE BAS-KET . . . ROEBUCK'S BACK-BOARD PLAY . . . ADAMS' SCORING STREAK IN TUES-DAY NIGHT'S SCRIMMAGE.

We have another basketball team on its way to the frontthe "Vets." Last year the Vets, under able coaching of Roscoe Padgett, made a good showing and took second honors in the Knox . Tournament at Waynes-

"Dud" Spell, this year's coach, told me today that he expects a strong team this year and feels sure it will have a successful season. An announcement will be made later as to when and where to meet for the tryouts.

Bill Williams

INSIST ON ...

Exactly two minutes I talked for thirty seconds with Coach Scearce about the intra-murals. but he was just passing through the library on his way to show a film to some of his basketball officials. I have secured an appointment with him for Monday morning from 10:13 until 10:42. during which time I shall get him in a half-nelson or a hammerlock and force him to give me the set-up for this year.

Last week I told you about the 20 team officials operating out of T.C. Today I had the privilege of sitting in on a meeting of these officials. I heard plans for a district clinic to be held in Portal, Ga., October 26, 1948. Don't forget to mention those boys to your coaches.

The other teams we have on the campus are the Lab. High boys and girls teams. Coaches for the boys' squad are Tom Dykes and "Bo" Whaley, while the sextet is being coached by Larry Parker and some guy named Green.

In the past college students have not known about the games or have not given the high school much support. These kids have got spirit and fight, but they need your support to put a winning team on the floor. The admission to the games will be about

Don Wilkes

... IT'S SAFER

– MODEL LAUNDRY & DRY CLEANERS –

Agents

GRADE "A" PASTEURIZED MILK

-City Dairy Company-

one-third the price of other games, so it will not be a financial rift for you to come-and I guarantee you good high school basketball.

Enough basketball. Let's head for the gridiron. As I see the Southern Conference, it's "Ole Miss", Ga. Tech, U. of Ga. and Miss. State as the top four, but will "Ole Miss" and Ga. Tech remain unbeaten? And how long can Vandy be held down. When you read this Georgia will have played L.S.U. for the first Conference game of the season for the "Bengals" and we will see how the boys from Baton Rouge stack up in their own backyard.

Here goes my neck again, but who cares—anything can happen in a football game:

Georgia over Miami, 2 T.D. Georgia Tech over Florida, 1

Michigan over Minnestoa, 2

Mississippi over Boston, 3 T.D. Texas over Rice, 2 T.D.

- | -

Buy! Enjoy! HENDRIX'S **SANDWICHES** Ham, Egg Salad At the Blue Tide —Only 15c—

Try Our Dry Goods

SAM ROSENBERG South Main Street

Aw Durnnit, He Got Away

The George-Anne, Monday, October 18, 1948

It's too bad, girls, the man was just kidding, according to a front page story in this week's Bulloch

The story calls attention to a paid announcement in the paper reading: "This is to notify the general public that the advertisement in last week's Bulloch Herald concerning Julian Rushing was purely a publicity stunt -nothing more. Signed: JULIAN RUSHING."

The advertisement in question, appearing in the preceding issue of the paper, was for a wife. Rushing, who works on the main-

S.M.U. over Santa Clara, 3

North Carolina over L.S.U., 2

Kentucky over Marquette, 2

Muskingum over Wooster, one-

- | -

CITY DRUG CO.

SIDNEY LANIER, Prop.

"The Wisdom of Age

with

The Efficiency of Youth"

E. Main Street

tenance department here at the college, stated in the ad "... Happiness is all I am seeking in the world." He offered himself, his salary, his \$2,000 life insurance policy - double indemnity - his bedroom suite, and "other fixtures" to "the right one."

-Visit-THE SODA SHOP Ice Cream - Sundies

Hamburgers - Hot Dogs

Milk Shakes - Shrimp

Steaks - Oysters - Chicken

SMITH'S

SHOE SHOP

- West Main Street

We Grow

As We Serve Our Community

__ The Bulloch County Bank __

Member Federal Deposit Insurance Corporation

WATERS BARBER SHOP

The Shop of Personal Service Once a Trial, Always A Customer

REXALL'S ORIGINAL \$0.01 SALE - OCTOBER -20, 21, 22

DuBose Dry Cleaners

SATISFACTION GUARANTEED ——(Hobson DuBose, Owner)—

■ McGREGOR ■

-Shirts

-Slacks - Sweaters

CURLEE CLOTHES - FREEMAN SHOES

DONALDSON-SMITH

7 South Main

S. W. LEWIS, Inc.



SALES —— SERVICE

Statesboro - - - - Georgia

MEET YOUR FRIENDS AT

COLLEGE PHARMAC

"WHERE THE CROWDS GO" Yardley, Old Spice, Lucien LeLong, Elizabeth Arden, DuBarry, Revlon Norris Exquisite Candies Statesboro's Only

PATRONIZE THE FRIENDLY

SEA ISLAND BANK

COURTESY SAFETY SERVICE

Member Federal Deposit Insurance Corporation

DENMARK CANDY CO.

J. E. Denmark — J. T. Denmark WHOLESALE MERCHANDISE

242 Donaldson St. — Phone 539-L